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Contact Information 
 

  (915)241-3233 -  Tim 
   

tim@2everycreature.com 
 

  2EveryCreature.com 
 

Mailing Address 
 

  10830 MLK Jr. Blvd. 

  Ste. 104, Box 256 

  El Paso, TX 79934 
 

 

Support Address: 
 

 

Central Baptist Church  
  1601 SW 58th Ave. 
  Amarillo, TX 79110 
      (806) 372-1464 

 

Allen Copeland, Pastor 
 
 

 

_____________________________ 

 

Serving with: 
 

Westside Baptist Temple 
901 W. Borderland Rd. 

El Paso, TX 79932 
(915) 877-3667 

 

Dr. Carl Chitwood, Pastor 
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February 17, 2023 

Dear Pastors, Supporters, and Ministry Friends, 

     Kelly and I have been serving the Lord for over 25 years and we’ve seen the Lord do 
many wonderful things through our ministry.  As I informed you a little over a year ago, 
we have been focusing our ministry on the U.S. side of the border with Westside Baptist 
Temple in El Paso while still helping and supporting the churches in Mexico. Our focus on 
evangelism, discipleship, training, and establishing new churches has remained 
unchanged.  We continue to see God’s blessing on the ministry on both sides of the 
border.   

Thanks in part to your faithful support, during the past 12 months, we’ve seen a new 
mission established under the leadership of Pastor Mario Zurita.  He and his wife Marta 
were 3 weeks from graduation when the COVID restrictions began in Juarez, and we were 
forced to shutter the Bible Institute.  Brother Lorenzo Ballenas has recently begun training 
a man for the ministry in Bermejillo, Durango. What a joy it was to see photos of this new 
preacher baptizing in a horse trough!  

We’ve also participated in different Gospel tract campaigns and open-air meetings 
which have resulted in over 80,000 gospel tracts being distributed, hundreds of people 
hearing the gospel and well over 100 professions of faith.  The churches we’ve helped to 
establish continue to win souls, preach the gospel, see people saved, baptized, and added 
to the church. They support various missionaries as well.   

Several of the pastors and churches still receive financial support from us through To 
Every Creature Ministries a non-profit we established for this purpose.  Please pray we 
would be able to continue helping them. 

On the US side of the border, we’ve continued serving in many ways including Sunday 
School, Soul Winning,  a Spanish Service, a Youth for Christ ministry at a local High School 
and Preaching when called upon.  We’ve seen many souls trust Christ, several baptized, 
growing in the Lord and added to the church. 

Beginning next month, Westside Baptist Temple will be giving me a salary to meet our 
personal expenses.  As far as our day-to-day activities, not much will change.  We plan to 
continue supporting and helping the churches in Mexico as long as the Lord provides the 
funds and opportunities to do it. 

If the Lord would so lead, would you consider continuing your prayer and financial 
support?  This support wouldn’t be used for us personally, but to help the churches, 
pastors, and ministries in Mexico and the border region.  As Paul wrote in Philippians 4:17 
“Not because I desire a gift: but I desire fruit that may abound to your account.”  The needs 
in these ministries are still great and we would be careful to make sure your support is 
used to make the maximum impact for the Gospel. 

If you have any questions, please contact me at 915-241-3233 or by e-mail 
tim@2everycreature.com.  You may also contact Pastor Chitwood at Westside Baptist 
Temple 915-877-3667 or Pastor Copeland at Central Baptist Amarillo at 806-372-1464 (the 
church that receives our ministry support).    

 

  For Souls, with Sincere Gratefulness and Still Looking for that Blessed Hope! 

 Brother Tim and Miss Kelly 
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